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October 21, 2019 

GBOS Regular Meeting

Minutes Final
7:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.
Call to Order 7:00 p.m.  Jerry Fox Co-Chair
Roll Call: Attending are Jerry Fox, Mike Edgington, Eryn Boone, Christina Hendrickson, James Glover
Disclosures:
Jerry Fox:  Lives in mine roads neighborhood, subject of item #12
Mike Edgington:  Volunteers for one of the non-profits, subject of item #10

Both are reviewed and neither warrants abstention from voting.

Agenda Revisions and Approval
October 21, 2019 GBOS Regular Meeting Agenda Approved



CH/EB

5-0
September 16, 2019 GBOS/LUC Joint Meeting minutes approved (EB was absent)
CH/ME

4-0
September 16, 2019 GBOS Regular Meeting minutes Approved (EB was absent)
CH/ME

4-0
September 18, 2019 Non-Profit Recreation Grant presentation minutes approved
ME/EB

5-0


Announcements:  
· MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting

MON October 28 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
· Girdwood Trails Committee plans to apply for a Recreational Trails Program Grant to continue work on the Lower Iditarod National Historic Trail. Phase 2 will improve drainage and trail tread from the Girdwood Industrial Park to Karolius Road along the existing trail alignment.  Please provide comments or questions to: tylerms@muni.org or kelleykt@muni.org.
Introductions, Presentations and Reports:
1. Girdwood Brewing Company presentation regarding amendment to the brewery’s Conditional Use Permit to expand operations to the entire building. No action from GBOS required (Josh Hegna)
Girdwood Brewing Company plans to expand liquor license to entire building structure. Purpose will be to make room for canning, manufacture and some additional overflow tap room space.  More jobs will be created at the brewery with this expansion.  Engine 41 beer will be tapped as part of the Girdwood Fire Dept 60th anniversary. LUC meeting November 11 will serve as the required public meeting for the Conditional Use Permit.  No action requested from LUC or GBOS.

  
2. Sub-Committee Reports - 3 minutes each:
a. Trails Committee – Carolyn Brodin
Meeting October 1 discussed that the hand tram is closed.  Plans for larger safety netting and railing system will be reviewed in the future.  Trails Plan is being spearheaded by Christina Hendrickson.  Girdwood Trails Management Plan group is updating the flow chart for introduction and consideration of new trails.  GTC held 3 work parties over the summer, with over 40 volunteers participating in 80 hours of work on trails.  GTC held a neighborhood meeting at the 
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Virgin Creek Falls Trail in September. Neighbors discussed their concerns about traffic, parking.  Group reviewed trail tread and will work on these items over the winter. Girdwood Mtn Bike Alliance has completed their uptrack.  GTC will be seeking GBOS Resolution of Support for an RTP grant application this fall.

b. Land Use Committee – Brian Burnett

October 14 meeting discussed that the HLB 5 year plan will be out for public review and comment shortly.  Group discussed the Community building re-build and Little Bears, Liquor licenses coming up; short term rentals were touched on, application for short term rentals used for licensing in Seward was introduced. Gunnysack Mine road project.  LUC voted against the variance request by the petitioner on this project by a vote of 5 in favor, 10 opposed and 12 abstaining.

3. Legislative Report –J. Johnston, C. Giessel, J. Weddleton, S. LaFrance
Senator Cathy Giessel discussed closure of the Silvertip DOT station.  This was not a budgeted cut, it was a decision by DOT in managing their reduced budget.  Community of Girdwood is concerned about highway safety and response of public safety and EMS services on the highway without road maintenance in the evenings. She and other legislators are working on this with DOT; they encourage public comment to DOT as well.  Other example of this was the plan by DOT to turn off street lights.  Group questions the justification of cuts based on decreasing fuel tax revenue.  Senator Bishop has introduced a bill to raise the motor fuel tax.  No more special sessions possible before regular session begins in January.  Jerry Fox lets Senator Giessel know that there has been a more positive response recently from DOT regarding the sweeps on the Alyeska Highway bike path than in the past.  Senator Giessel is now the presiding officer of the Senate, working on health care costs and insurance issues; Jennifer Johnston is the co-chair of the House Finance team, so our area is well represented among legislative leadership.  Governor Dunleavy has stated his goal of another $400M in budget reductions in 2020, concerns for cuts to Dept of Transportation, Education, Dept of Natural Resources, Dept of Environmental Conservation.  Legislature is pushing back on Governor’s cuts and monitoring the result of the attorney general’s determination that the Alaska Hire law is unconstitutional.  Group discusses alternate sources of funds: sales tax, income tax, education head tax, etc. Paying taxes gives ownership to public for the services they receive.  Giessel responds that Governor Walker proposed three income tax concepts but the evaluation of them was that they did not bring in much revenue.  Nov 8 there will be a decision regarding the forward funding of education.
Josh Spring for Assemblywoman Suzanne LaFrance discussed that he is interested in learning more about the Historic Preservation issue on the agenda and the development plans on Sproat Road.  Onsite Marijuana consumption has been a topic in the Assembly lately.  LaFrance will vote against this based on concern about impaired driving, etc.  2020 budget process is beginning and will include review of Capital Improvement Project (CIP) items.  MOA has been working on cyber security.

4. Imagine! Girdwood Update – Brenden Raymond-Yakoubian and Mike Edgington
Stakeholder meetings to be held soon on the four main areas of concern based on the community meeting in the spring:  Recreation, Transportation, Housing, Economic Development/Sustainability.
Next meeting is this WED at 6PM in the Community room.

5. Gerrish Library Report – Claire Agni
Library open for 156 hours with 2696 visitors in September.  Proctoring available and lots of programs upcoming, special programs for short week of school and half days. Book Sale fundraiser is on November 16, please call to volunteer on the 15th for set up or 16th.

6. Girdwood Manager Report - Kyle Kelley 

Parks: All seasonal positions and contracts are done for the year.  Let Margaret/Kyle know if trash, mutt mitts, etc need attention.  Winter wrap up on-going at parks and playgrounds.  Upcoming projects are staining the playground, seeking funding for a pavilion in the Lions Club Park, Skate Park work in spring 2020.  Parks and Rec/Trails Committee will apply for an RTP grant to complete the Lower INHT from Karolius to the Industrial Park. Current grants are GTC signage project on the Beaver Pond Trail complex and completion of last year’s RTP grant on the Lower INHT.
Roads: 1000 tons of chips for sanding received.  Brush pile from the wood lot will be chipped soon, chipper has been down in Cooper Landing working on fire debris.  Roads crew working on winter switchover of equipment.  
Large Projects:  Crosswalk flasher nearly installed, just need the two streetlights to arrive from manufacturer and then they can be fully operational. Hightower drainage project complete and working well. Kyle is working on various Transfer of Responsibility Agreements with the State of Alaska.  They may be combined in to one TORA.  Items are: signs and equipment for the bike bath sweeps to keep traffic and pedestrians separated
Reimbursement for the crosswalk light at Alyeska Highway

Budget:

$335,000 in the Undesignated Fund
Roads cost $21,700 in September, for a total of $427,000 year to date, or 69% of budget.

Parks is at 38% of budget with bills still coming in and transfer of funds to capital accounts shortly.

Police are at 65% of budget; Fire is at 89%, only remaining item for Fire budget is transfer of the capital account contribution.

Kyle and Margaret attended work session regarding public safety in the Mat-Su last week.  They are working through police services in the light of reduced Trooper assistance.

7. Supervisor Reports

A) Public Safety – Jerry Fox:  Policing contact is ready for approval by GBOS, on agenda later. Coffee with a cop was held over the weekend, thank you WPD and Girdwood Picnic Club for hosting.  
Police Report – Whittier Interim Public Safety Director Andre Achee:  Chief Achee provided police response report, 53 calls for service, 15 traffic related calls. 3 Agency Assist calls outside of Girdwood and Whittier.  Summer season ending in Whittier, so quieter there, getting busier in Girdwood with onset of winter season.  WPD is aware of Halloween festivities in neighborhoods.  Chief will follow up on possibility of holding ride-alongs.
PSAC Report – PSAC representative: No report
B) Roads and Utilities – James Glover: No additional report
C) Parks and Recreation/Cemetery – Christina Hendrickson:  Participate in the November 5 Trails Committee meeting.
D) Fire Department  – Eryn Boone:  AFD is working with GFR on contract.  Saturday is the 60th Anniversary of the GFR, Alumni potluck 11:30-1P and 2-6 event at the Brewery. Academy has completed and 7 new members are with the GFR, bringing them up to 39 active responders.
Upcoming academy in January.
Update of GVFD – Chief Michelle Weston/GFR BOD President:  No additional report, see handout.
E) Land Use – Mike Edgington:  Dept of Natural Resources is considering changes to the permitting for cat skiing and heli skiing in Girdwood.  At this time as there is no permit system to handle multiple applicants, there is unlikely to be any cat skiing in Girdwood or grooming of the cat track.  Public is encouraged to contact:

Dept of Natural Resources
Deputy Commissioner Brent Goodrum
550 W. 7th. Avenue, Ste 1400, Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: 907-269-8431

Update on T21 Ch9 review re: Parking requirements:  Moving through review by the MOA.  Other projects will be held until Girdwood Area Plan is complete.
Update on Housing Working Group:  Next meeting is Nov 13.  Group will discuss Community Land Trust concept and consider other housing organizations that may help with funding public housing development.  Short Term Rentals will be discussed at the December 2019 meeting.


Public Comment:
None
OLD BUSINESS:
8.  Agenda Item LUC 1908-04:  Proposed GBOS Resolution of Support for $2.2M bonding package to rebuild community building to be used as a child care center in the current location of Little Bears and Glacier City Hall.
As previously discussed, the plan is to propose a $2.2M bond package for Anchorage Areawide vote in April to build a community building to house Little Bears operations and other programs as allowable with Little Bears’ permitting.  Finding a new building for Little Bears has been a project for more than 10 years, with many alternatives discussed.  Existing buildings on site have been studied and found to be deficient and require significant repairs in order to remain operational.  As the buildings are over 30 years old, they qualify for consideration as historic.  It may be possible to use some of the 1% for art funds on historic preservation activities associated with the buildings to be demolished, such as plaques, photographic documentation, oral history, etc. 

Preservation of the building(s) has discussed as a part of the public process for the bond proposition. 
Prior to this meeting, 3 letters have been received in response to request for input: 


· In favor of keeping the Fire Hall: This letter suggests other uses, such as a museum or visitors center.  At the end of the letter, it is stated that there may have been an offer from Alyeska Resort for land for Little Bears.  Research in to this has shown it not to be accurate.  
· In favor requesting a more comprehensive community discussion regarding preservation of Girdwood’s history and culture. Discussion of this topic has not been transparent and needs a larger forum and is not effective as a part of the Little Bears topic. Preservation is not only keeping the buildings in current location, but could also be moving to another location or other commemoration as discussed through art, information panels, etc.  This was reiterated at the meeting by Brenden Raymond-Yakoubian.
· In favor of commemorating the history in some way other than keeping the building(s).

GBOS members discuss Historic Preservation and generally members agree that history can be commemorated in some way other than preserving the structures themselves.  Continue to work toward bonding and consider all other options for location, building, etc that may come up.

Discussion of the public at this meeting, with approximately 40 people signed in and more in attendance, favored commemoration in some way other than physical preservation of the old fire hall.  General stated sentiment is that the need for child care facility and operational community building outweighs the desire by a few to preserve the buildings.  During the meeting additional 17 letters supporting demolition of the buildings to make room for the new structure are received.  Several members of the public spoke of the essential need for child care in a safe facility.  Frustration is expressed that the will of the 111 people who voted in favor of this at the Land Use meeting in September has been stalled by a few community members. Carole Fox notes that the LUC motion to secure bonding to demolish the existing buildings and build a new facility was clearly stated and voted on by 111 community members at the LUC meeting in September.  

Mandy Hawes, Alyeska Resort General Manager says that Alyeska Resort has not and would not pursue giving land to Little Bears, but they are interested in child care in the valley and wants to work with Little Bears to determine if there is synergy with Little Bears construction.  Little Bears Board and Alyeska Resort have a meeting to discuss ideas next week.  It is not Alyeska Resort’s intent to change or slow the course of the current effort for bonding.  

GBOS members Christina Hendrickson, Eryn Boone, Mike Edgington and Jerry Fox all speak in favor of moving forward with bonding and including commemoration of the buildings as part of the new construction, either as 1% for art, interpretive sign, pictures, etc.
Mike Edgington states that including the topic of preservation as part of the topic of the bond proposition is not likely to bring about a comprehensive discussion of the topic of historic preservation in the larger sense.

Through the discussion several ideas are brought forward on methods of preservation, including an open-air museum within Town Square Park, where the old fire dept water trailer could be restored and moved, potential assistance through Kenai Mountains Turnagain Arm National Historic Area (KMTA) grant funding, 
Cost of renewal of the buildings in 2011 was included in a study by USKH.  Kyle recalls the cost to have been approximately $350,000 at the meeting.  Review of the document drafted by USKA indicates that the estimated cost to bring the Fire Hall to occupancy of 4 people was $225,000. “Essentially, it would still be the old building with minimal life-safety improvements.”, according to the USKH report.  Full report will be added to the meeting packet.
Regarding loss of equipment storage with removal of the garage, the plan is not yet completely formed, but it is likely that the warm storage for road equipment will move to the Industrial Park lot; a storage shed for park equipment added to the California Creek Park; and storage of more equipment at the soccer field storage locations.  Total cost guess is about $50,000.

Preservation is at the discretion of the property owner, in this case, GVSA/MOA.  Neither buildings is on the National Register of Historic Places, no application been pursued.  Historic Preservation Commission (HPC) is an advisory committee to the Anchorage Assembly:  Purpose. There is established an historic preservation commission to encourage and further the interests of historic preservation by identifying, protecting, and interpreting the municipality's significant historic and cultural resources for the economic and social benefit of the community.” After visiting the building and receiving a presentation from Kyle at their August, 2019 meeting in Girdwood, the HPC recommended that the community provide input regarding the buildings and potential historic preservation options. At the request of GVSA, these buildings are topics at the October 24 HPC meeting agenda, to present the input that has been received.
Julie Raymond-Yakoubian is introduced as a Girdwood resident serving on the HPC.  She discusses the role of HPC to review and provide recommendations, not to force or enforce any avenue.  HPC may be able to help facilitate future conversations, but cannot help to fund an effort for historic preservation. She states that the MOA should engage in the discussion of historic preservation earlier in the process, and that historic designation does not necessarily mean that the building would be physically preserved.  She encourages public not to consider historic preservation and the building of a new community building as being in opposition to each other; this is a false choice. The community can have both a new building and historic preservation related to the 2 existing structures.  

Little Bears has presented their business plan summary, including financial statement and operations plan.  Little Bears has functioned as a solvent non-profit for 37 years. Over the years Little Bears has shown great flexibility in adapting their plan and structure to meet the needs of parents in the community.  Little Bears board has been pro-active in fundraising and has been planning for costs associated with a new facility for over 10 years.  Little Bears has assets to pay for relocation during construction, has funds for equipment/furnishings for a new building, will pay for utilities and other expenses and has planned for paying rent, to the GVSA starting 2 years after occupancy without raising cost for tuition. Little Bears supports the idea of commemoration of the existing buildings within the 1% for art program or through other means.  Little Bears supports the construction of a new facility, and welcomes that this will be a building able to serve a number of purposes, within licensing requirements.
Additional comments can be sent to: Julie Raymond-Yakoubian, who is a Commissioner on the Municipality of Anchorage Historic Preservation Commission: julie@jbr-y.net or to Margaret Tyler: tylerms@muni.org.  Comments will be shared with the HPC at their meeting on THU night at 5:30.

GBOS Resolution 2019-14:  Resolution for a Girdwood Community building to be funded through municipal bond at the Spring 2020 Municipal election is read into the record by Christina Hendrickson
GBOS Motion:
GBOS moves to approve Resolution 2019-14 as written.

Motion by CH/2nd by ME

5 in favor, 0 opposed

Motion carries

9. Review and vote on Resolution of Support for City of Whittier contract for police services 2020-2023 with 2-1 year extensions. 
Group discusses that Public Safety Advisory Committee (PSAC) has been working on policing issue for the last 2 years, including a comprehensive review of options, such as forming a Girdwood Police Department, joining the Anchorage Police Service Area, and renewing the Whittier Police Service contract.  Based on the level of service and the cost, the determination of the PSAC was to seek sole source agreement again with Whittier.  Group opted to seek a contract for 3 years with 2-1 year extensions, as the 3 year term is short for such a contract. Cost increase to $675,000/yr base rate reflects increase in cost of living as well as a more accurate reflection of the actual cost of hiring and keeping qualified police officers.  PSAC has reviewed the contract and their input has been included, MOA attorneys have reviewed it, as has Whittier’s counsel. PSAC recommends approval of the Resolution unanimously at the October meeting.

Jerry Fox expresses thanks to PSAC and Chief Achee.  WPD’s community policing model is working well in Girdwood. 

GBOS Resolution 2019-15: Resolution of support for the Municipality of Anchorage and the City of Whittier to contract for police services int eh Girdwood Valley Service Area is read into the record by Christina Hendrickson.

GBOS Motion:
GBOS moves to approve Resolution 2019-15 as written.

Motion by CH/3nd by ME
5 in favor, 0 opposed

Motion carries


10. GBOS review of Non-Profit Recreation Grant Applications and vote on specific funding amounts
Four Valleys Community School; Challenge Alaska; Girdwood Art Institute; Girdwood Community Club; Glacier Valley Transit; Little Bears Playhouse
Girdwood Art Institute supplied an updated application after the deadline, citing that funds were lost through state budget cuts.   Entertaining higher request is unfair to other grantees.


GBOS Motion:

GBOS moves to use the amended grant request of the Girdwood Art Institute.

Motion by ME/2nd by CH
2 in favor, 3 opposed

Motion fails, GBOS will use the original grant request from Girdwood Art Institute

Group reviews and provides their allocations to divide the $35,000 set aside for Non-Profit Recreation grant funding:

	 
	Little Bears
	Challenge
	Art Camp
	KEUL
	GVT
	Total

	Mike
	 $       9,500 
	 $     8,500 
	 $       4,440 
	 $       7,560 
	 $       5,000 
	 $       35,000 

	Eryn
	 $       9,000 
	 $     9,300 
	 $       4,400 
	 $       7,300 
	 $       5,000 
	 $       35,000 

	Jerry
	 $    10,000 
	 $     8,760 
	 $       4,440 
	 $       6,800 
	 $       5,000 
	 $       35,000 

	Christina
	 $       9,165 
	 $     9,165 
	 $       5,340 
	 $       7,165 
	 $       4,165 
	 $       35,000 

	James
	 $       9,000 
	 $     9,000 
	 $       4,440 
	 $       7,900 
	 $       4,660 
	 $       35,000 

	Average
	 $       9,333 
	 $     8,945 
	 $       4,612 
	 $       7,345 
	 $       4,765 
	 $       35,000 

	Less overage
	 $              -   
	 $            -   
	 $              -   
	 $              -   
	 $              -   
	 $                -   

	Revised Average
	 $       9,333 
	 $     8,945 
	 $       4,612 
	 $       7,345 
	 $       4,765 
	 $       35,000 



GBOS Motion:
Girdwood Board of Supervisors moves to approve 2020 Non-Profit Recreation grant funding as follows:
Little Bears Playhouse, Inc
awarded $9333; Challenge Alaska awarded $8945; Girdwood Art Institute (Art Camp) awarded $4612; Girdwood Community Club (KEUL) awarded $7345; Glacier Valley Transit awarded $4765.
Motion by ME/2nd by CH 

4 in favor, 0 opposed (EB stepped out)
Motion carries

Four Valleys Community School has been discussed at prior meetings and the budget increased to $25,000. 


GBOS Motion:

Girdwood Board of Supervisors moves to approve 2020 GBOS Non-Profit Recreation Grant of $25,000 to Four Valleys Community School.

Motion by ME/2nd by CH
5 in favor, 0 opposed

Motion carries


11.  Agenda Item LUC 1909-04:  Review Girdwood liquor licenses up for renewal in 2020 for blanket Letter of Non-Objection.  Any requests for Assembly public hearing must be made by Resolution by October 15, 2019.  Licenses up for review are:  Bore Tide Deli, Chair 5 Restaurant, Crow Creek Mercantile, Girdwood Picnic Club, Hotel Alyeska, Jack Sprat, La Bodega, Seven Glaciers Lounge, Sitzmark Bar & Grill.
Draft LONO is presented. No comments requesting review of the licenses have been received either based on this specific request or in general.

GBOS Motion:
Girdwood Board of Supervisors approves the Letter of Non-Objection as presented.

Motion by CH/2nd by ME

5 in favor, 0 opposed

Motion carries

Motion to extend the GBOS meeting until 10:30 by CH, 2nd by EB; 5 in favor, 0 opposed: motion carries

12. Agenda Item LUC 1909-05: Gunnysack Mine Road Multi-family Housing Project seeking GBOS Resolution of Support for a variance request to allow for Sproat Rd. to not be upgraded to Collector Street Standard in order to develop the property. (LaQuita Chmielowski, DOWL and Gray Mesick, 3MJ Development LLC, presenting).
Tim Potter is presenting on behalf of DOWL.  Group is requesting variance from code to allow them to develop the property without upgrading Sproat Road to Collector Status as required in T21C9. Girdwood is the only area of Anchorage that sets the specifications for this in their zoning code, this is less flexible than the usual method and doesn’t allow easily for improvements in technology regarding road surfacing, lighting, drainage.  This also doesn’t allow for reasonable modifications based on surrounding road surface.  In this case, requiring paving, sidewalk, lighting for just the area in front of the subject development is not desirable for road maintenance, neighbors or developer.

In order to develop this lot, according to code, Sproat section fronting on the parcel must be upgraded to Collector Status. Currently developer does not know the number of units they plan to build, as the cost of developing the parcel hinges in part on the cost of road upgrades. With Conditional Use, they may be able to build as many as 15 units.  Anything more than 5 units will require Conditional Use process, which provides many opportunities for community input. One of the tests of Conditional Use is if the development is compatible with the surrounding area.  Tim Potter shows a map of the area outlining the density of the neighborhood.
GBOS and LUC received letters from neighbors expressing concern for the project. Development of this parcel was explored last year with an expected volume of 12 units.  Neighbors seek more information on the number of units and traffic that would be added from them on to an underbuilt neighborhood road.  They are uncomfortable with language removing improvements and need information on what improvements would be made based on number of units.  Other ideas promoted are to work with DOT to connect to Alyeska Highway or improve Gunnysack Road, which would be an improvement for the entire neighborhood.
Mike Edgington points out that this topic did not pass the Land Use Committee. The motion was voted down with 5 in favor, 10 opposed and 12 abstaining. Some are concerned about density and are using this process to oppose development.  Girdwood Area Plan will need to address the Collector Road status requirements.
Group discusses that no improvements is also not desirable, and a blank check on what improvements should be made is not responsible. Lee Ellis states that density is not the concern, the road and impact of cars through the existing neighborhood is.  It’s not possible to make an educated decision on road improvements without knowing the number of units.

Motion to extend the GBOS meeting until 11PM by ME, 2nd by CH; 5 in favor, 0 opposed: motion carries

As LUC voted not to recommend a Resolution of Support, the possible actions are:

GBOS vote to approve the Resolution.  This will require GBOS and Land Use to meet and see if they can work out compromise.  
If unsuccessful, both opinions go to Planning and Zoning.  In the past, this has resulted in denial by Planning and Zoning as the community is not providing clear direction.


GBOS vote not to approve the Resolution.  Developer can proceed with upgrade to Collector Road Status and topic will return through Conditional Use process. At that time there will be 35% design and more information.

GBOS discusses what the votes mean: No means not upgrading to collector status but unknown improvements.  Jerry Fox states that he has never voted against the Land Use recommendations and will not now.

GBOS Motion:

GBOS moves to write a Resolution of Support for a variance request to allow for Sproat Rd. to not be upgraded to Collector Street Standard in order to develop the property.

Motion by ME/2nd by CH
2 in favor, 3 opposed

Motion fails

13.  Finalize agenda topics for the MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting scheduled for October 28 at 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Topics are reviewed and no changes are made.

Group also reviewed the Special Meeting agenda, which will directly follow the Quarterly meeting.  No change to that agenda.


14.  Discuss and vote on sole source request for Huddle AK to perform contracted work on the Girdwood Trails Plan.
Group discusses that GBOS can spend money on trails and parks planning as they fall within the Parks and Recreation budget. Christina Hendrickson recommends Huddle AK as the group has a history of success in plans in Girdwood and has current institutional knowledge that will help to expedite the process.  Additionally, Huddle has trust of the community in putting together a plan that matches the community’s input.  This was presented through having Huddle AK subcontract through The Boutet Co as a MOA Term contractor, but this was declined by Purchasing as an invalid pass-through account.  For these reasons, the project is being presented to purchasing for Sole Source award of the $48,000 contract.  Kyle and Christina have drafted a sole source request, this may be approved by the Purchasing Director.  If it is not, the project will need to go out to bid through the MOA competitive bid process.
Group discusses that this project has been discussed at Girdwood Trails Committee and at GBOS generally for several months while Christina worked with Holly and the MOA.  A draft Scope of Work was presented at the September GTC meeting.  However, GTC has not seen the fee proposal and has not voted on this item. Christina says that there is urgency to warrant getting this approved so that Huddle AK can begin their work while the public is able to be engaged in the fall months.  Mike Edgington expresses concern that the Trail Master Plan should answer questions presented through the Girdwood Area Plan Recreation-based focus groups that will begin this month.  Without soliciting those questions of the general population, the Trail Master Plan is out of sync with the other plan.  This will also give GTC the opportunity to vote on the scope of work and budget at their November 5 meeting.

Motion to extend the GBOS meeting until 11:15PM by CH, 2nd by ME; 5 in favor, 0 opposed: motion carries

GBOS Motion:
Girdwood Board of Supervisors moves to approve the sole source request for Huddle AK to perform contracted work on the Girdwood Trails Plan.

Motion by CH/2nd by EB

1 in favor, 4 opposed
Motion fails.

This topic will reappear at the November GBOS meeting as old business. 

NEW BUSINESS: 
15.  Girdwood Trails Committee request for GBOS Resolution of Support to apply for a Recreational Trails Program (RTP) grant for the Girdwood Lower Iditarod National Historic Trail, Phase 2, from Ruane to Karolius.
This will conclude the Lower INHT project.  Staff will update prior resolutions regarding the INHT for GBOS approval in November.  Grant application deadline is November 22.

16.  GFR request for a GBOS Resolution of Support for GVSA for replacement purchase of 25 Self Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA), masks, 50 air bottles, 3 Rapid Intervention Crew (RIC) packs and one air compressor at a cost not to exceed $240,000 to be repaid to AFD through the GFR 406 capital account. 
This was originally presented at the GBOS/GFR meeting earlier this evening.  GFR is keeping up with updates to AFD equipment as they must be compatible.  AFD bond for their equipment, GFR plans to use their capital reserve fund and order with AFD to maximize cost benefit of bulk purchase.  GBOS will vote on the Resolution for this at a special meeting on Monday at 5PM.
17.  GVSA Renewal with HLB:
HLB Permit 2009-13 2020 Renewal Girdwood Industrial Park Subdivision Phase II @ $2770/yr
HLB began charging the GVSA for their Industrial park lot last year.  Cost has gone up slightly.

PENDING ITEMS:
 (these items have been introduced to LUC and GBOS and are waiting for action by MOA Planning and Zoning before being heard as old business)
Agenda Item LUC 1905-05:  Introduction of request for GBOS Resolution of Support for change to T21C9 related to commercial parking requirements (Mike Edgington)

Agenda Item LUC 1905-06:  Introduction of a request for GBOS Resolution of Support for Dimensional Variance request 159 Aspen Mountain Road (Kristian Sieling, presenting)
Agenda Item LUC 1906-04:  Presentation of Alyeska Nordic Spa project (Marco Zaccaro, Z Architects, presenting), as a part of the Development Master Plan application, group will seek GBOS Resolution of Support for the project at a later date.   
Action Item Updates as assigned:
Request for GBOS/LUC Joint meeting 2 of 2 held in 2019
Request for GBOS/GFR Joint meeting 2 of 2 held in 2019
Request for Executive Session: none
Other: None
Adjourn 11:10PM
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